WORCESTER COUNTY ELECTRICAL BOARD
MEETING MINUTES
February 9, 2021

The Worcester County Electrical Board met on Tuesday February 9, 2021 in the meeting room
of the Government Center Building, One West Market Street Room 1102, Snow Hill, MD
21863. Members present were Kenny Lambertson, Chairman, Steve Kolarik, Michael Patchett,
Duane Duncan and Carl Smith Members. Also in attendance was Deborah Mooney, License
Permit Clerk II, and Roscoe Leslie, County Attorney.

The meeting was called to order by Kenny Lambertson chairman, at 3:07P.M.

The minutes of the last meeting held on January 12, 2021 and the agenda for this meeting were
reviewed. A motion was made by Steve Kolarik and Mike Patchett seconded the motion, and
unanimously carried to approve the minutes, as presented.

The following is the Treasurer’s Report to be included in the minutes:

The Treasurer’s Report for January

52 permits were issued in January 1300.00 for electrical permits and $310.00 for electrical
license. There were (3) new master electricians Douglas Jenkins, David Testerman and Robert
M Myers IV which all reciprocated with the State of Maryland. There were (2) new limited
electrician Kenneth Earle who reciprocated with Frederick County and Nathaniel Cullen who
passed electrical exam. Also, Carlton Mason unshelved his master license. Total for January is
$1610.00. Subject to confirmation by department.

After the chairman’s comments, there being no old business the Board moved on to new business
to discuss the complaint received against Steve Tamalavicz. The complaint was filed due to
code violations occurring at the Silver Moon condominium located at 12705 Wight Street, Ocean
City Maryland. After completion of the job there were still conduits left cracked and not
supported properly. LB conduit fittings with covers loose and missing screws and a meter socket
in the pool equipment room with live conductors not terminated properly. The Board has
decided to call Mr. Tamalavicz in to our next meeting to discuss the complaint against him.
Deborah Mooney will send a letter to Mr. Tamalavicz, Kiersten Ritter and Jake Doub of the
Town of Ocean City.

There being no other business to be discussed Steve Kolarik motioned to adjourn the meeting
and Mike Patchett seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the meeting adjourned at
4:18 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,
Deborah Mooney, License Permit Clerk II
Electrical Board



